

District 11 Minutes

2015.01.17

Jason opened the meeting with a moment of silence followed by the serenity prayer.

Lisa read the preamble.

Tom read the 12 traditions.

Linda read the short form of the 12 traditions.

Jim read the first concept.

Roll Call-13 present

Minutes read by Scott. Motion to approve as corrected by Lisa, 2nd by Linda. Motion passed.

Treasurer: Lisa. Balance as of November 29, 2015 \$330.40. Donations: Road to Recovery, \$35; Tuesday Nite Study Group, 18.54; Mustard Seed \$100; Monday Wednesday Serenity, \$30; 7th Tradition \$20; for a total of \$203.54. Disbursements: #589 CUMC rent, \$25; #591 USPS PO Box rent, \$66; Grapevine, \$61.50, for a total of \$152.50. Balance as of December 27, 2015 \$381.44. Motion to approve by Linda, second by Scott

Literature: Balance as of December 1, 2015 \$572.39. Deposits from sales were \$304.97. Literature cost \$661.75. \$.01 dividend was paid on the account for a balance on December 31 2015 of \$215.62.

Corrections: Lisa. Has about \$150 in donations. Got the Grapevine order district paid. Need more volunteers to go to the prison. Our Corrections workshop will be the latter part of April. Mike from District 19 and Mike from Area 21 will be helping in the adventure.

Bridging the Gap: Steve. Have volunteers to help. Going to order forms for Treatment and Bridging the Gap.

Webmaster: Tim. Trying to work with the area webmaster for the district web site. Most all the district information that is printed is available. He will take ANY format you would like and put it on the website, even help you set it up into a flyer. Deal expires with the hosting service this year so Tim would like to change hosts because of the format problem. Reports are all on the website. All links are on the page with lots of information are on the website.

Group reports were given.

Old Business

Lisa talked about a corrections workshop in April. She is working up speakers. It will be in the Central United Methodist Church

Comments were made about combining the spring conference with the area assembly. This year both are being hosted by District 18, but in different places.

Tim talked about the importance of Service and sponsors participating in district and area.

New Business

Lisa moved to buy 400 pamphlets for bridging the gap for \$.25/ pamphlet for \$100. Linda 2nd, motion passed.

Tim moved to not have a district meeting on the months that there is an area meeting. Steve 2nd the motion. Motion tabled.

Scott moved to put Arthur District 12 meeting on the District 11 Website. Steve S. 2nd motion passed.

Motion to close by Lisa, motion passed.

Tuesday and Friday Groups

8 pm at US Bank on the square 1st Tuesday and 3rd Friday are open; all others are closed discussion meetings. Visitors are always welcome. Financially doing fine.

Steve S.

701 Group

Meeting @ 7 pm every Wednesday night 201 W North upstairs in the "couch room".

We study the first 164 pages of the Big Book.

We have been pretty steady in attendance between 12 & 16.

We're a closed meeting where only people who think they have a drinking problem & have a desire to stop drinking are allowed to attend.

The only closed meeting in Decatur IL that follows the traditions of AA.

Steve O.

Sobriety at Six

We're still meeting every Saturday at 6 pm, hence the name. Great before and after the meeting meetings and doing our best to achieve the primary purpose.

Respectfully submitted,

Michael Peer